
 

 

October 2022 NASFA Minutes 

by Steve Sloan 
 
The October meeting of the North Alabama Science Fiction Association was called to order on 
Saturday, October 15, 2022 in the Madison satellite location of Willowbrook Baptist Church at 
6:06:59 PM by President Mary Lampert. The crickets don’t work so she let them sleep. 
 

OLD BUSINESS 
 
Mary opened NASFA officer nominations. Judy nominated Ray for all offices, but he declined. 
Sam nominated Mike Kennedy for all offices but Vice President, and someone seconded. 
 
Sam moved to close nominations, and Gary seconded. 
 

NEW BUSINESS 
 
Judy announced that we are having a Christmas party at the December meeting, which will 
include a gift exchange in the $10-$15 range. The November program was TBD. 
 

CON BUSINESS 
 
Co-con chair Sam announced that DeepSouthCon 60 would be the next weekend. Con books had 
been printed. Cash boxes had been set up for the con. T-shirts were set up to be printed. 
 
Volunteers were scheduled to meet at Randy’s house at 10 am on the Thursday before DSC to 
help with art show load out. Volunteers would also be needed to help take the art show into the 
hotel. 
 
Mike K. called. He had found the PA system. He said he will need help unloading his car at the 
hotel. 
 
Judy reported that the DSC 60 hotel room block was over, except for two backup reservations we 
had held in reserve. (One of them because yours truly set up another room reservation after he 
forgot he already had one.) 
 
Sam wanted to set up Randy, Mary, and Doug on the Zettle device while they were all together at 
the meeting. 
 
Mary said there will be guests. Judy said volunteers are still welcome and there is still room for 
volunteers. 
 
Sam moved to adjourn at 6:20:10 PM. 
 
The October program was Halloween Trivia for Chocolate. The After the Meeting Meeting was 
held at the same location as the meeting. 


